
In accordance with Section 13-36.1 “Procedures for acceptance or conveyance/vacation/abandonment of 
streets, alleyways, roads, or public rights-of-way” of the City’s Land Development Code, the applicant 
submits this application for the dedication of 15 feet of right of way at 4211 NW 74th Street.   

The Broward County Engineering Division, based upon the Broward County Land Development Code, is 
requiring the 15 feet of right of way dedication. 

The property with folio number 474232010150, is located within the Palm Beach Farms plat (Plat Book 2, 
Page 53).   Broward County Staff has determined that replatting would not be required by Policy 2.13.1 of 
the Broward County Land Use Plan (BCLUP). The property is specifically delineated and recorded. 

Coconut Creek staff has determined that in absence of platting or a plat amendment, the best course to 
take regarding the dedication is by deed transferring title to the City of Coconut Creek.    

The owner, 4211 SP, LLC has plans to build ten single family homes on the site.  The rezoning to PDD 
and allocation of flex units was approved earlier this year by the Broward County Commission.  The 
Master Development Plan was subsequently approved and now the owner is in the site plan review 
process. 

 






